
 

 

Gia Lai, 12th October, 2022 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

Concerning  some unfounded rumors about the current status of operations of Mr. Doan Nguyen 

Duc - Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Company, and the position of production and business as 

well as information about Bonds issued by the Company, Hoang Anh Gia Lai Joint Stock Company 

(“Company”, “Group”, “HAGL”) would like to officially release the following information:  

1. In the past few days and up to the time of the this Press Release, Mr. Doan Nguyen Duc still 

personally directs the production activities at the Group's farms/plantations, travelling daily 

between farms/plantations to run and monitor; directly chair BOD meetings, meetings with the 

Board of Directors and other managers of the Company to disseminate and implement the policies 

and strategies, in order to achieve the business plan for 2022 approved by the General Meeting of 

Shareholders;  

2. Current operations of the whole Group is still taking place normally: banana export activities and 

banana pig business are still going on at farms/plantations, seaports. And on October 9, 2022, the 

Company also sent a letter to shareholders reporting production and business results in September 

2022 with specific output, revenue, and profit after tax.  

3. Concerning Bonds: Currently, HAGL only has 02 bonds, including:  

a. Bonds issued on December 30, 2016: the current principal balance is VND 5,271 billion, the 

maturity date is December 30, 2026;  

b. Bonds issued on June 18, 2012: the current principal balance is 300 billion, the maturity date is 

September 30, 2023.  

Both of the above bonds are fully secured for the current outstanding balance.  

Therefore, with this press release, HAGL affirms that current rumors on social networks and 

securities groups are UNSUBSTANTIATED, impacting on the honor and reputation of the Chairman of 

the Board of Directors, as well as the production and business activities of the whole Group. Therefore, all 

misleading information posted, using data and collaged photos intended to intimidate 

investors/shareholders of the Company, will be reported by HAGL to the competent authorities in 

accordance with the law.  

Above is HAGL's official response to the false rumors in recent days. Once again, the Company 

would like to express its deep gratitude to all Shareholders for trusting and accompanying HAGL over the 

past time, and looking forward to further receiving your support in the coming time. 

 Best regards! 


